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Dear Friends in Christ,

We greet you from the very hot island of Sicily. Yes, our temperaturés here have been as high as 108%, but we

praise the Lord that He has helped us to keep cool and not suffer from the heat. It has really been hard on the elderly.
Many have had to be taken to the hospital and some have died. We are praying that the heat wave will soon pass.

After 13 years, God is still using the Tent as a means of bringing people to accept His dear son Jesus.

In the month of June, Bro. Salvatore Galioto put up the Tent in Mazara del Vallo for a week. This is on the other
side of the island and a 4 hour drive by car. Linda and I went over on Monday the 16th. There was a good crowd for
the meeting and a young man, who works for the Coast Guard, made a profession of faith. Then the last week of
July (July 26 - Aug. 2) he put it up in the city of Alcamo to try to help Bro. Santo Eterno, a national pastor who is
very discouraged because no one there has an interest in the gospel. Linda and I went over on the 30th. I preached
and. Linda sang. We tried to be an encouragement to him and his wife. Please pray for his backslidden sons,
Giuseppe and Daniele.

In our last prayer letter we asked you to please pray for some young men that work in the Open Air Markets where |
have been witnessing. You can rejoice with me, because one of them named Benedetto Guanera came to church July
6th for the first time. I continued to pray and talk with him weekly as I evangelized in the markets. Praise the Lord
Benedetto accepted the Lord on Friday August 1st. Benedetto needs your prayers even more now. Pray for his
growth and walk in the Lord. We are asking the Lord to save his wife and his friends. Continue to pray for Conti,
Francesco, Giovanni, Massimo, and Alfio. They will be watching Benedetto's life now.

Prayer requests:

Sister Graziella Allegra had some minor surgery but it did not help her problem. She thinks that she is going to have
major surgery soon to solve the problem. It appears that Bro. Alfio Rubino has the world in one hand and the church
in the other. He had been stamping tracts for me but has even stopped for some time now. Please put him on your
prayer list. Continue to pray for Sister Tina Sciuto. She has low iron in her blood and she is struggling with her
health.

July 5th I was involved in a 4 car accident. They were working on the road where two lanes of traffic went into one
lane. The car in front of me stopped as well as the one in back of me, but the fourth car did not stop and we were all
hit from the back. Thank God no one was hurt, but the last three cars were destroyed. Our car will cost more to fix
than it is worth. Pray that the insurance company will give us enough to replace it and that they will settle quickly.

We just renewed our Soggiorno (permission to stay and preach the gospel in Sicily). It seems to be more detailed and
different each time. For the first time in 24 years, they took our finger and hand prints. We must renew it every two

years.
In closing, we thank you so much for your monthly prayer and financial support. May God richly bless each of you.

In Christ,

Hho focbone



